
An update on The Youth hostel's property, being relinquished by the YHA and being used as 
a Children’s' Home has not moved on any further, A meeting has been held by the property 
team of with I am awaiting a response and now asked for a team's meeting update.  
However, the concerns of overhanging tree branches by neighbouring properties have been 
reported and the preservation of the snowdrop beds has been noted to. 
At the time of, cutting the Grass on high Street again I noticed The Grass in the Youth Hostel 
has not been touched and I have requested LCC as landlord for some urgent action. 
 
A15 Crossing, following the decision to pursue this with LCC Highways...further safety audit 
will be arranged, and I will inform you of the outcome in due course! Has been confirmed. 
 
 
My next highway’s meeting is on June 9th.So I will ask for an update on the crossing safety 
Audit Progress. Similarly, I will send an update, on all highway’s matters related, immediately 
afterwards to bring everyone right up to date. 
As you know the A15 is closed each night this week for repairs, I have asked for a progress 
update to give you verbally too. 
 
 
I have kept this report short, I will be with you on Wednesday, before which I have a property 
meeting at SKDC in which I have asked for an update on the Parking Provision below 
Lawrance Park and hope to give a verbal update. 
 


